

The Somersham and District
Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014
www.somersham-allotments.co.uk

Meeting title:
General Allotment
Business

Location:
Centurion Club,
Somersham

Date:
11 February 2020

Time:
1930 - 2015

Present:	Vicky Moseley	Secretary/Treasurer	VM
	Andy Bell	Chairman	AB
	Clive Phillips		CP
	Bob Peggs		BP
	Sabine Prideaux		SP

Apologies: Jim Daddy
 Debbie Coope

1.	Apologies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jim Daddy, Debbie Coope 	VM	
2.	Minutes from Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Minutes approved by the Committee - one minor alteration requested 	All	
3.	Matters Arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • VM read response from walnut tree complaint, will forward to the committee. • AB asked BP to move the rolls of chainlink fencing brought to the site many years ago for boundary fence. BP will move them to plot near John Parr to be disposed of as scrap with other waste metal. • 		
4.	Allocation of Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • KS10c have now been offered to Andrew DiRita. • A couple of members have asked for extra plots on KS but there is very low availability Dirty Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CF C,D still need brambles clearing from footpath. • Harradine needs to clear brambles, whole plot is overgrown. • BP mentioned 3 tyres dumped on KS38, we suspect we know who it was from the style of the tyres but it cannot be proved. Scrap wire is now gone and taken to the tip. • One member has not paid rent so he will be served with a termination notice as he has had reminders. 	VM	
5.	Maintenance <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AB and BP are getting quotes for road planings to improve the roadway, although it is currently too wet to do any work on the potholes. 		

**The Somersham and District
Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited**
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014
www.somersham-allotments.co.uk

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BP will strim KS6b and KS38 level. • BP mentioned we could source a tonne or so of gravel to fill in worst holes on the roadway. • Some fence posts need replacing on KS. • Badgers are digging under roadway from land near old Rectory. 		
6.	<p>Site Security</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nothing to report • SP mentioned a lock had been broken off the wendy house on her plot but nothing was taken. • AB will call Jim Waters about fencing along Chapel Fields. 		
7.	<p>A.O.B.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lots of compost left in container • SP gave VM £20 for compost • VM to give AB a gate padlock to replace missing one • BP to write a remit for potential new social committee. • VM to write newsletter and include locks, compost and social committee. 		

Meeting Closed at: 8.15pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 11th February 7.30pm